
Spring Meeting   April 14—17, 2016    Maryland/Virginia/D.C. 

 

 

10:00 to 5:00 

Today & Friday 

Thursday 
April 14 

small adjunct to the 
Imholtz Alice150  

exhibition  

Michelle Smith Performing Arts Library at the 
Clarice Smith Performing Arts Center 

Lowens Reading room  

University of Maryland, College Park, MD  
8115 Alumni Drive 

 

 
10:30 

 

Maxine Schaefer  
Memorial Reading 

And Exhibition  

The Young Readers’ Center  
Library of Congress, Washington, DC.  

Jefferson Building, Ground floor 
10 First Street, SE  

 
5:00 Until 

Happy Hour at the 
Jabberwock Pub  

Home of Matt and Wendy Lane Crandall 
 

 
 
 
 
10:00 to 2:00 

Friday 
April 15 

Exhibition of select 
Alice and Lewis  

Carroll items from 
the Library of  

Congress’ Rare Book 
Collection and the 
Library’s Archives  

 
 

Library of Congress, Washington, DC.  
Jefferson Building  

Rosenwald Room, Second Floor 
10 First Street, SE 

 
 

Noon 

 
 

Leonard Marcus 

"Lewis Carroll in the Mirror of Surrealism"  
sponsored by the Library of Congress’s  

Books & Beyond Series  
Library of Congress, Washington, DC 

Jefferson Building 
Room LJ119, First Floor 

10 First Street, SE 

1:00 Lunch On your own. One option is the Library Cafeteria  
on the sixth floor of the Madison Building. 

The meeting is, as always, free and open to the public. 

http://www.lib.umd.edu/mspal
http://theclarice.umd.edu/parking-and-directions
http://www.lewiscarroll.org/education/schaefer/
http://www.lewiscarroll.org/education/schaefer/
http://www.read.gov/yrc/
https://www.loc.gov/visit/directions/
https://www.loc.gov/visit/directions/
http://www.leonardmarcus.com/
https://www.loc.gov/visit/directions/


 

 
3:30 to 5:00 

Friday 
April 15, cont’d 

Program  

 
Hornbake Library, University of Maryland 

Rooms 302H and 302J  
4130 Campus Drive, College Park, MD 

 

 

Wendy Lane  
Crandall 

“A Collector’s Profile” 

 
 

Matt Crandall “Alice in Disney-Land” 

 Catherine  
Richards 

“Having a Lovely Time, Wish You Were Here!”  

Followed By Dinner On your own. options include the Stamp Student Union 
and the Marriott Hotel. 

 
5:30 to 7:00 

LCSNA  
Board Meeting 

Hornbake Library 
Third Floor, Room 3210 

 

 

9:30 

Saturday 
April 16 

Coffee & Pastries 
Courtesy of  

the University of  
Maryland Libraries 

 
Hornbake Library, University of Maryland 

Rooms 302H and 302J  
4130 Campus Drive, College Park, MD 

 
10:00 

Daniel Mack,  
Doug McElrath,  

and Stephanie Lovett,  

 
Welcome Remarks 

 
10:20 

Ellie Schaefer-
Salins  

“Psychological Theories Named from  
the Works of Lewis Carroll”  

11:00 Diane Waggoner  “Lewis Carroll’s Fancy Dress Photographs: 
Theater and Theatricality” 

 
12:00 TO  1:30 

 Box Lunch & 
Exhibition Tour 

Alice: 150 Years and Counting, an exhibition of 
Items from the Lewis Carroll Collection of  

Clare and August Imholtz 

1:30 Michael Dirda "Down Other Rabbit Holes: Some 19th-Century 
Cousins of Alice in Wonderland"  

2:15 Eva Salins Song: “Alice’s Dream” 

 
2:30 

Tatiana Ianovskaia  
And 

Oleg Lipchenko  
 

Two Outstanding Illustrators 
Interviewed by 
August Imholtz 

3:15 Break  

http://www.lib.umd.edu/hornbake
http://vintagedisneyalice.blogspot.com/
http://www.lib.umd.edu/hornbake
http://www.nga.gov/content/ngaweb/press/biographies/bios-waggoner.html
http://www.lib.umd.edu/alice150
http://www.lib.umd.edu/alice150
http://www.lib.umd.edu/alice150
http://www.michaeldirda.com
http://www.saatchiart.com/tianovskaia
http://www.lipchenko.com/


 
 
 

3:30  

Saturday 
April 16, cont’d 

Chuck Howell  

 
 

Dramatic readings of “Jabberwocky” and  
“The Walrus and the Carpenter”  

 
3:45  

 

 
George Walker 

 

“Illustrating Alice: Celebrating 150 Years  
of Artists Who Have Brought  

Carroll’s Story to Life”  

 
4:30 to 5:00 

 

 
Victor Fet  

 

“Forty Russian Snarks or Boojums”  

 
6:00 

 

Buffet Dinner 
Greek Village 

13476 New Hampshire Ave., Silver Spring MD  

 
Followed By 

 

Dessert 
Home of Ken and Ellie Salins 

& of the World’s Largest Collection of Alice Tea Pots 

 

 

 

10:00 

Sunday 
April 17 

Brunch 

 
Home of David Schaefer 

& his Carroll Collection dating to 1891 
 

 
Followed By 

“Lost in  
Wonderland”  

Disneyana Exhibit 

Geppi’s Entertainment Museum  
Camden Station  

301 West Camden Street, Baltimore, Maryland 

 

Followed By 
Wine & Cheese 
& A Few More 

Books 

Home of Clare and August Imholtz 
 

Transportation 

Local LCSNA members will coordinate rides and guide attendees on the Washington DC area Metro system as 
needed Thursday and Friday. Ken Salins will coordinate rides: If you have a car and can offer a ride please 
email Ken and specify how many people you can take. If you will need a ride, please email Ken at 
lcsnaken@verizon.net. 
College Park is on the Green Line Metro. There is a frequent shuttle from the College Park/ University of Mar-
yland Metro stop to the main campus of the University (Shuttle 104, get off at the Regents Garage stop for 
Hornbake). It is fairly easy to metro from the Library of Congress to College Park. 
Friday after 4:00 p.m. and all day Saturday parking is free in Regents Garage at all nonmetered spots. Those 
who arrive before 4:00 will need to use metered parking, which does not become free, on the lower level of 
Regents Garage. Saturday parking is free in Parking Lot Z (about 10-12 minute walk downhill to Hornbake). 

Baltimore Washington International Thurgood Marshall Airport is the most convenient to College Park. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/George_Walker_(printmaker)
http://www.geppismuseum.com/Home/7/1/52/500


Hotel 

The College Park Marriott Hotel and Conference Center will provide specially priced ($129) rooms for 
the Lewis Carroll Society of North America. The hotel is on the campus of the University of Maryland. Rooms 
have been reserved for the nights of April 14, 15, and 16, 2016. Just complete the details and you can easily 
book your reservation online. Be sure to enter the correct arrival date in order to receive the special group rate. 
If you are experiencing difficulties or would like to inquire about making reservations outside of these dates, 
please contact our hotel liaison Ms. Kimberle Beck at 301-985-7311 or kimberle.beck@marriott.com and she 
will be able to assist you. Reservations must be made by March 24, 2016 in order to receive the group rate.  
Note that the “Guests” slider does not move from one. If there are two guests sharing, just include both names 
when reserving. The rooms are cozy, with king beds and a maximum occupancy of two. 
Here is the reservation link: Book your group rate for Lewis Carroll Society of North America Block  

Meals & Registration 
i Saturday lunch is a box lunch with a sandwich, chips, cookies, and fruit. Bottled water will be provided.  

 Lunch must be pre-ordered, and is $11.00. Please choose your sandwich option: 

1. Turkey and Provolone Cheese with lettuce and tomato 

2. Roast Beef and Hummus with lettuce and tomato 

3. Grilled Portobello Mushroom with roasted red peppers, baby spinach, and Boursin cheese 
i Saturday dinner will be a buffet at the Greek Village Restaurant.  

 Dinner must be pre-ordered and is $36.00, incl. tip and non-alcoholic beverages. Please choose: 

1. Regular buffet 

2. Vegetarian option 
i We will be guests at four social events at members’ homes. There is no charge, but you must register ahead 

of time. Please indicate which events you will attend and how many are in your party: 
1. Happy Hour at the Jabberwock Pub at Matt and Wendy Lane Crandall’s home in Burke, Vir-
ginia, on Thursday in the late afternoon 

2. Dessert on Saturday evening at Ellie and Ken Salins’s home in Silver Spring, Maryland 

3. Brunch at 10:00 A.M. Sunday at David Schaefer’s home in Silver Spring, Maryland 

4. Wine and Cheese Sunday late afternoon, Clare and August Imholtz’s in Beltsville, Maryland 

i We need a list of how many will be visiting the exhibition at the Geppi Entertainment Museum on Sunday. 

 

At your earliest convenience and certainly by April 5, please send the name of each attendee to our secre-
tary, Sandra Parker, either via email at slparker51@gmail.com or regular mail (P. O. Box 197, Annandale, VA, 
22003), give her your Saturday lunch choice, your Saturday dinner choice, your Geppi Museum attendance, 
and rsvp for the social events, and then pay for the meals either via PayPal or by sending her a check payable 
to LCSNA.  

mailto:kimberle.beck@marriott.com
http://www.marriott.com/meeting-event-hotels/group-corporate-travel/groupCorp.mi?resLinkData=Lewis%20Carroll%20Society%20of%20North%20America%20Block%5Ewasum%60ACOACOA%60129.00%60USD%60false%601%604/14/16%604/17/16%6003/24/2016&app=resvlink&stop_mobi=yes
http://www.lewiscarroll.org/wp-content/meetings/2016SPRING/pay4meals.html


Contact Information 

This meeting has been made possible by the energetic efforts of LCSNA members August and Clare Imholtz, 
Matt and Wendy Lane Crandall, Ken Salins and Ellie Schaefer-Salins, and David Schaefer. Please thank them 
when you see them! However, please route any questions about the program, arrangements, etc. through 
Stephanie Lovett at uffish@earthlink.net or 336-414-4586. 
 

Sales 
 

Anyone interested in selling their wares should contact the Imholtzes at imholtz99@atlantech.net.  

Speakers 

Matt Crandall has been collecting Walt Disney’s Alice in Wonderland since 1989, when a long-forgotten and 
deep-seated fascination that began with a chance encounter at Disneyland when he was six years old resur-
faced with a vengeance. For the past 26 years he has been voraciously pursuing all things Disney Alice, and 
has amassed what is thought to be the pre-eminent collection in the world. Featured on the 2010 DVD and 
2011 Blu-Ray releases in the documentary “Reflections on Alice,” Matt is recognized as an authority on the 
Disney Alice. He regularly blogs on it and is in the process of writing his long-awaited book on collecting 
1951 Disney Alice merchandise. 
Wendy Lane Crandall has been an Alice enthusiast since 1971 and a collector since 1980. She and her hus-
band Matt Crandall have been Alice enthusiasts together in one form or another since 1996. She has been a 
member of the society since 2008 when the spring meeting was last in DC and visited their home. 
Michael Dirda is a Pulitzer Prize-winning literary journalist and the author of several collections of essays, 
most recently Browsings: A Year of Reading, Collecting, and Living with Books. His article on The Wind in the 
Willows for the New York Review of Books received the 2012 Boydston Prize from the Association for Docu-
mentary Editing. He is at work on a study of popular fiction during the late 19th and early 20th century.  
Dr. Victor Fet is a poet, a biology professor specializing in arachnids, and the first Russian translator of The 
Hunting of the Snark. He has published numerous essays in American and European literary periodicals as 
well as four books of poetry. He has an M.S. from Novosibirsk State University and a Ph.D. from the Zoologi-
cal Institute (St. Petersburg, Russia) and has been the recipient of numerous awards, including two Fulbright 
fellowships and a Hawthorndnen International Writers’ Fellowship. Victor emigrated to the US in 1988, and 
now teaches biology at Marshall University. His Snark translation is being reprinted by Evertype.  
Chuck Howell is Librarian for Journalism and Communication Studies at McKeldin Library at the University 
of Maryland. Previously, he was the head of Special Collections in Mass Media and Culture, informally 
known as the Broadcast Archives. Chuck is a longtime Lewis Carroll fan. 
Tatiana Ianovskaia, born in Tbilisi, Georgia, though now a resident of Toronto, first read the Alice books as a 
child. At the age of 17, on January 28, 1978, the 80th anniversary of Lewis Carroll’s death, she created some 
36 Alice illustrations. Tania graduated from the Department of Theatre design at “Memory of year 1905” Art 
College in Moscow in 1981. She exhibited some of her Alice drawings at the 1998 “World of Lewis Carroll” 
conference held in the Library of Foreign Literature in Moscow. Tania’s illustrations of Wonderland, Looking 
Glass, and Snark show a deep appreciation of Carroll’s antic humor. Her work was featured in the Autumn 
2013 Illustration magazine. What is less known is that Tania is a highly accomplished icon painter. 



Oleg Lipchenko was born in Ukraine and in 1999 emigrated to Canada, where he works as a freelance artist, 
designer and illustrator. Trained as an architect and an artist, he is also, is an extraordinarily talented painter 
and graphic artist. His paintings can be described a blend of surrealism, symbolism and abstract art. He is a 
thoughtful, witty, and extremely accomplished illustrator whose works include Alice’s Adventures in Wonder-
land (2007), Humpty Dumpty and Friends (2010), The Hunting of the Snark (2012), and the forthcoming 
Through the Looking-glass. In 2009 he won the Elizabeth Mrazik-Cleaver Canadian Picture Book Award for 
his Alice’s Adventures In Wonderland. 
Catherine Richards is a longstanding member of the LCSNA. A past committee member of the British LCS, 
she has played a key role in organizing many Lewis Carroll events in the UK, the most notable being the First 
International Lewis Carroll Conference, Oxford 1989 and the Centenary Conference, Oxford 1998. Together 
with her husband Mark, she has been a keen Lewis Carroll collector for over 30 years. Her enthusiasm for Al-
ice-related postcards knows no bounds and the Richards Postcard Collection now boasts around 1500 items. 
Her presentation today is an introduction to the delights of Lewis Carroll Postcard collecting. 
Eva Salins is a 14-year-old 8th grader, ukulele player, singer, and actor. She is also the daughter and grand-
daughter of many Carroll collectors. The song she will sing about the 1903 Hepworth Alice film was written 
by her at the request of her grandfather, David Schaefer, to add to his documentary of early Alice films.  
Dr. Ellie Schaefer-Salins is a clinical social worker and mental health therapist who is fluent in American 
Sign Language. She is the Director of the Center for Families in Transition which is a private practice provid-
ing mental health therapy to deaf, hard of hearing, and hearing clients. She is also an Adjunct Professor of So-
cial Work at Gallaudet University and McDaniel College. Dr. Schaefer-Salins is a third generation Carrollian 
collector and claims to have the largest Alice in Wonderland teapot collection in the world. 
Dr. Diane Waggoner is associate curator in the department of photographs at the National Gallery of Art, 
Washington. She previously held positions at the Yale University Art Gallery and The Huntington Library. 
Since joining the National Gallery in 2004, she has co-curated Photographic Discoveries: Recent Acquisitions 
(2006); The Streets of New York: American Photographs from the Collection, 1938-1958 (2006); The Art of 
the American Snapshot, 1888-1978 (2007); In the Darkroom: Photographic Processes Before the Digital Age 
(2009); and The Pre-Raphaelite Lens: British Photography and Painting, 1848-1875 (2010) and collaborated 
with Tate Britain on Pre-Raphaelites: Victorian Art and Design, 1848-1900 (2013).  
George Walker is well-known for his wood engravings and wordless novels. As a member of the Cheshire 
Cat Press (with Bill Poole and Joe Brabant), George provided over 200 exquisite wood engravings for the first 
handprinted Canadian-designed editions of Alice’s Adventures in Wonderland and Through the Looking-Glass. 
He is an Associate Professor at the Ontario College of Art and Design University, where he teaches book arts 
in the Printmaking program. He is the graphic novel acquisitions editor for the Porcupine’s Quill and has seven 
titles in print with them including Alice’s Adventures in Wonderland, which he illustrated with 94 wood en-
gravings. He was elected to the Royal Canadian Academy of Arts (RCA) in 2002 in recognition of his achieve-
ments in Canadian Book Arts. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Elizabeth_Mrazik-Cleaver_Canadian_Picture_Book_Award
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Alice%27s_Adventures_In_Wonderland

